
Board of Selectman 

June 30, 2020 

Special Meeting  

Warren Woods 

 
 

Present: Angevine, Nelson, Papp 

Regrets:  

Recording: C Frisbie 

 

 

Call to order by T Angevine at 6:53pm 

 

1. Discussion and possible action on a land use officer:   Angevine stated that the current 

Land Use Officer (Castagnetta) resigned a few months ago, but has been helping us out 

on Friday afternoons but is no longer able to continue doing this – she has a full time 

position in another town.  Angevine was trying to make a deal with her by combining 

both the clerical and ZEO budget lines into one, but found it wasn’t conducive.  

Angevine trying to do what’s best for the town, but this position is difficult to fill and was 

looking for suggestions.  Nelson stated he a few concerns with the contract he saw -1
st
 a 

2% guaranteed raise and 2
nd

 the combination of wages into one (this would need to be 

rewritten to show the 2 different hourly wages).   A Crane (Planning and Zoning Chair) 

stated how he has been trying to work out a deal with Castagnetta for the past six weeks. 

Frisbie clarified what the budget lines are and how they were calculated regarding wages.  

More discussion followed involving insurances and wage amounts.  J. Manley (building 

inspector) had a possible candidate that he gave to Angevine.  Angevine contacted that 

person this afternoon plus the job notice is still listed with CAZEO (CT Assoc. of Zoning 

Enforcement Officers).  Angevine has concerns regarding a pending public hearing and 

the time frame associated with this action.  Per the CT General Statues governing the 

Planning and Zoning and the IWC, the responsibility falls to the committees and the 

chairpersons.  Angevine would rather not put the committees or the chairpersons in that 

position. 

 

 

Motion (Nelson/Papp) to adjourn at 7:29 pm    All Approved 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Colleen Frisbie 

Recording Secretary 

 

 

 


